
June 17, 2021 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
I open this letter thanking our incredible Dunwoody Team for the work that they do every day to make 
our community so special.  Our staff is dedicated, caring, loving…and fun!  We celebrated them 
yesterday at the Employee Picnic…and it was so much fun!  It was great for the staff to relax a bit and 
enjoy a delicious lunch.  They certainly deserve it! Our Dunwoody Team has worked tirelessly through 
the last 15 months to keep our residents safe and healthy, while also caring for their own parents, 
spouses, children and other family members.  Although life has been challenging for our residents, it 
has been equally challenging for our staff.  While they balanced caring for family through the 
pandemic, they came to Dunwoody every day with enthusiasm for the work that they do and pride for 
the care that they provide.  We want to acknowledge their dedication to our residents and to 
Dunwoody.  We appreciate their talent and their commitment. And thank you to the residents who 
contributed to the Employee Appreciation Fund.  The staff very much appreciated receiving their check 
yesterday!  It is a lovely and well-deserved acknowledgement of their work.  It is yet another example 
of “One Dunwoody”! 
 
The Memorial Garden Tent is seeing an increase in numbers and never has it been more vibrant than it 
was yesterday! Thank you to all the residents who came to participate in the Resident Picnic last 
evening.  The weather was perfect, the music was festive and the food was delicious.  It made for a 
special evening reconnecting friends and led to many smiles and much laughter. A special “Thank You” 
to the Dining Team who has worked tirelessly perfecting dining service in the Tent.  The fruits of your 
labor were very obvious yesterday! 
 
Happy Father’s Day to all of the men on our campus! We hope you are doing something special to 
celebrate this weekend!  Enjoy! 
 
Care Center Update: 
 
Special Father’s Day Event: 
On Saturday, June 19, 2021 Dunwoody is hosting a special Father’s Day Luncheon for all residents 
residing in the Care Center!  Hot dogs, chips, cupcakes and beverages will be provided at no cost in the 
large tent in the Memorial Garden for all interested residents and visitors. 
 
To participate:   Please click on the Sign-Up Genius link on the Dunwoody web-site and choose an 
available time when you would like to schedule your visit.  
Times available:  Saturday, June 19th are 11:00 A.M.- 12:30 P.M. and 1:00 P.M.- 2:30 P.M.  
By scheduling a visit on Sign Up Genius you will have a table reserved for your party at that time. A 
maximum of (4) visitors per scheduled group will be allowed. Children are allowed so long as they are 
able to practice social-distancing and must remain masked in common areas. 
 
Protocol: Report to the Care Center main entrance.  You will be screened for signs and symptoms of 
Covid-19, including a temperature check. After screening, you may proceed to the resident’s room and 
assist the resident to the Memorial Garden tent. Staff will be available to assist with transport to and 
from the Memorial Garden tent if requested.   
Masks are not required if you are seated at a table, but we ask that you wear a mask anytime that you 
leave the table and/or when you are moving through common areas such as hallways.  
 



In addition to this special Father’s Day event, you are welcome to sign up for regular visits in a 
resident’s room.  Use Sign-Up Genius on the Dunwoody web-site. 
Room visits are limited to two visitors, no children under age 18.  No food or beverage allowed. You are 
welcome to take the resident you are visiting outdoors. The Care Center’s outdoor visiting area is 
located in the parking lot just East of the Care Center main entrance. Tables and chairs and covered; 
seating is available in this area on a first-come, first-serve basis. If you have questions, please contact 
your social worker or Care Center Admissions. On behalf of everyone at Dunwoody we would like to 
wish all dads a very Happy Father’s Day. 
 
Construction Update: 
On the east side of the project, the framer is installing exterior sheathing and the water-resistant 
membrane is being installed over the sheathing.  The roofer is installing shingles on the roof and 
beginning to “dry in” the flat roof areas.  Inside the building the mason is working on interior masonry 
walls, and work on the elevator pit continues. 
 
On the west side the of the addition, trusses and sheathing are being installed at the roof.  Steel stairs 
are being installed in the stair tower.  Drywall is being hung inside of the west country connector 
hallway, as well as temporary lighting, fire alarm, and handrails in preparation for opening it for 
resident use. 
 
Additionally, we have approved our contractors to be able to remove their masks outside on the 
construction site if fully vaccinated.  Masks are still required indoors for all contractors.  As part of this 
agreement, Warfel has agreed that no lost days will be incurred if a COVID-19 outbreak was identified 
at the site. 
 
Dining:   
A separate and detailed memo was sent to residents on Tuesday, June 15th.  The schedule listed below  
was included in the memo. This begins today, June 17th. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 
 

Dining 
venue                                  

Service Provided Hours of Operation 

Terrace Waited Service Monday-Saturday 5:30-7:00 pm  

The Tent To go meals served Monday-Saturday 5:00-5:30 pm 
 Sunday 12:00-12:30 pm  

Served Buffet Style 
eating in the tent 

Monday-Saturday 5:00-7:00pm  
Sunday Noon-1:30  

Lunch to go Noon-1:30 Monday- Friday 
Grille To go meals served Monday -Saturday 5:30-6:30pm 

Sunday 12:30-1:30pm 



  


